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SHABBAT CELEBRATIONS

All services scheduled to be In Person, Zoom services to be determined pending tech support

Friday - August 5, 2022 - 6:30 pm - Shabbat
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Tribute to the Music of Debbie Friedman
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Margie Orland
Saturday - August 6, 2022
Parashat Devarim - ©927 nv99 - Deuteronomy 1:1-3:22
Haftarah - Isaiah 1:1-27

SHUL BY THE POOL
W.®:  Friday - August 12, 2022 - 6:00 pm
b@& Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel

Y v_ . At the Home of Dr. Samuel Schwartz and Dr. Victoria Vo (more details on page 6)
gh aom Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Jill and Greg Weissman
) ¢ Saturday - August 13, 2022

TORAH STUDY AT 9:00

Shabbat Services - 10:00 a.m. - In Person

Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel

Parashat Vaetchanan - pynnX)nwv9 - Deuteronomy 3:23-7:11
Haftarah - Isaiah 40:1-26

Friday - August 19, 2022 - 6:30 pm
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Sharon Lang in honor of Aleah’s Bat Mitzvah
Saturday - August 20, 2022 -
TORAH STUDY AT 9:00
Shabbat Services - 10:00 a.m. -Led by Rabbi Reznick, Cantor Bern-Vogel and
Cantor Juval Porat
Aleah Lang, Daughter of Sharon Lang will be called to the Torah as a Bat Mitzvah
Parashat Eikev - apy nvy9 - Deuteronomy 7:12-11:25
Haftarah - Isaiah 49:14-51:3

Friday - August 26, 2022 - 6:30 pm -
Led by Members of Congregation Emanu El
Oneg Shabbat following services hosted by Roberta and Phil Gold
Saturday - August 27, 2022
Parashat Re’eh - nx9 nw99 - Deuteronomy 11:26-16:17
Haftarah - Isaiah 66:1-24

Learn aboutthis week’s Torah Portion
Want more information about the Torah portion for the week?
The Union For Reform Judaism publishes a weekly guide available at

https://reformjudaism.org/learning/torah-study.
Ifyou’rereadingthis online, click on the web address to be taken there now..
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What is YOUR story? What is your Song?
Who are you and Where are you?
Please mark your calendars for the ELUL EXPERIENCE — August 28"

Most of us are familiar with the teaching from Pirkei Avot (Teachings of our Ancestors)
Chapter 2:16 (Rabbi Tarfon) used to say... “It is not up to you to finish the task, but neither
are you at liberty to desist from it.”

We have a sacred task: All of us with any connection to Congregation Emanu El, be it
decades-long, or only recent, need to pull together with all of the energies and resources we can muster — not just
financially, but physically, intellectually, spiritually and creatively in the year ahead.

This is a challenging time for so many of us with the departure of my dear colleague, Rabbi Reznick. After thirteen
years of accompanying you through many other bumpy journeys, in this coming year I am committed to continue
to be the best support I can be, with integrity and compassion, as your spiritual leader. Rachel Naomi Remen, in her
book “My Grandfather’s Blessing” shares this story:

A medical colleague describing his own experience of staying true to himself told me that he thinks of his
life as an orchestra. Reclaiming his integrity reminds him of that moment before the concert when the
concertmaster asks the oboist to sound an A. “At first there is chaos and noise, as all the parts of the
orchestra try to align themselves with that note. But as each instrument moves closer and closer to it, the
noise diminishes and when they all finally sound it together, there is a moment of rest, of homecoming.”

That is how it feels to me,” he told me. “I am always tuning my orchestra. Somewhere deep there is a
sound that is mine alone, and I struggle daily to hear it and tune my life to it. Sometimes there are people
and situations that help me to hear my note more clearly; other times, people and situations make it harder
for me to hear. A lot depends on my commitment to listening and my intention to stay coherent with this
note. It is only when my life is tuned to my note that I can play life’s mysterious and holy music without
tainting it with my own discordance, my own bitterness, resentment, agendas, and fears.”

We all have many notes and stories — but somehow, it is the love of Judaism that brings us all together, despite our
differences. How can we make our lives sing, be part of the orchestra or choir, but not lose our own focus, listen
intently and dig deeply into the wells of our truth? Sharing stories, listening to one another is crucial to all of our
relationships. Congregational Emanu El members share history. Stories. Connections. Celebrations. Sorrows. The
greatest blessing for me has been the many relationships I have forged over these many years. That is why I still
choose to be here. I want you to know that I am here for you and can be reached by all the usual modes of
communication — email, phone, texting...as well as arranging to meet in person when I am in Redlands for services,
special meetings or classes.

Many of you attend our beloved member, Heidi Nimmo’s, Sacred Story on Thursday mornings. [All are welcome! ]
Our stories are many and they are all sacred. What brought you to Redlands? How long have you been here? How
did you find Congregation Emanu EI? What is your Jewish journey about? How do our Jewish teachings and
values provide spiritual nourishment as well as challenging struggles for you? I want to hear them so that together
in the year ahead, we can strive to tune our sacred orchestra to reinvigorate the melodious visions of those who
came before us and, G-d willing, for the next generation as well. What other choice do we have?

With love and respect,
Contor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
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I’'m a lucky man. I have a
family that has been there for
me, as they always have been.
I have a congregation that has
provided me with
overwhelming support, and I
thank you for that support. If
I have been lax in replying to
calls, emails, or texts please
forgive me as [ have not been as prompt or attentive
to communications. My recovery will take many
months but [ hope to see you at services soon.

We approach the high holidays (September) in a
state of change, a place we have been several times
before. Be assured that our executive committee
and board of directors are working hard to keep
things as ‘normal’ as possible. In regards to the
high holidays, Rabbi Hillel Cohn, our Rabbi
Emeritus, has agreed to do these important services.
He has been there for us over the past years and I
am thankful that he is here for us at this time. Rabbi
Cohn will be joined on the bima by Cantor Jennifer
Bern Vogel

We have finalized our agreement with Cantor
Bern-Vogel to continue her service to the
congregation for another year. We look forward to
another year of Jerry Ripley as our music and Choir
Director. We are in the process of keeping our
School for Jewish Living operating to continue the
Jewish education of our young people. Sheri
Maltzman has agreed to lead that effort. = We
continue to appreciate the work of Eric Beasley in
the role of Temple Administrator. We thank Craig
Beasley for his assistance in coordinating our
electronic systems such as Zoom and temple audio.
I offer my personal thanks to Greg Weissman and
Julie Strain, both past presidents and currently Vice
President and CFO respectively. They have both
stepped up to keep our temple functioning during
my absence. Todah rabah to you both.

We are not in the process of hiring the vacant
rabbi position. At present, our income does not
allow us to fill that position. Cantor Bern-Vogel,
lay leaders, and guests will conduct services each
week. Our leadership is seeking your input as to
future activities and programs that will bring you to
the temple. Please give them your feedback.

I hope you are enjoying your summer and I look
forward to seeing you in the near future.

B’shalom,

Paul Zipperstein

I am overwhelmed by the
response to the FY22-23 dues
payments and pledges. So many
of you stepped up and paid dues
in full or completed the
paperwork to have dues paid
automatically throughout the
year. Thank you, thank you!

Our dues system is the major
source of revenue for the congregation, but as we all
know, it doesn’t meet all our expenses. I want to
encourage everyone to participate in the upcoming
Food and Wine Fundraiser on Septemer 10th, chaired
by Margie Orland. Margie and her committee have
been working hard jor the past several months to
bring this popular fundariser to our congregation.
Due to the pandemic, our fundraising efforts were put
on hold. Now we are back and looking forward to a
very successful, fun, and profitable evening.

I also want to remind everyone of our scrip
program. Scrip purchases are easy and can be made
online or at the temple office. The best part, you are
spending money you already spend, just using scrip
instead! The temple receives a percentage of all scrip
purchases. Through the scrip program $5,000 was
added to our general fund last year! With more
participation that number could be much higher.

I am available for any questions you may have
regarding temple finances, scrip program, or about
dues. Please reach out to me to discuss any concerns
you may have. I have said it before, and will say it
again - We NEVER deny membership based on dues.
We trust that everyone realizes the importance of
paying their fair share to maintain our Congregation,
Jewish life, and traditions in our community. If you
have any questions, please contact me at
951-317-2003 or jbstrainl 130@gmail.com.

Julie Strain
jbstrainl 130@gmail.com

Board of Directors
Thursday, August 18
7:00pm
All are welcome

Sisterhood Board
August 14th at 10:00 a.m.
Congregation Emanu El - In Person
Everyone is invited
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Mental Health Awareness in Action
9-8-8
Do you know 988?

On July 16, last month, pressing 988 on your
phone became a new way to get help in coping
with suicidal thoughts and plans. It’s a new shorter
number of the National Suicide Prevention
Lifeline. The old number, 1-800-273-8255, still
works, but 988 is a lot easier to remember and
faster to press. You can also text. And they have
help in Spanish, too.

Where does 988 get you to? It’s still the same
National Lifeline with over 200 Lifeline centers. In
California, we have 13 centers, though almost all
of them are in Northern Cal. In the south we have
one in LA’s Century City and one in San Diego.
The centers appreciate  volunteers, both
professionals and devoted citizens. And most of
them need financial support. There is also a “chat”
function on their website —
https://suicidepreventionlifeline.org. And lots of
information there about risk factors and warning
signs of suicide and where to get help.

However, as of this time, many are worried that
the National Lifeline doesn’t have adequate
capacity to handle all the calls that may come in on
9088. Even before 988, many states have been
having problems getting calls answered promptly.
The issue, as often, is money. We don’t have
sufficient sustainable funding sources in many
states. There is an overflow feature that sends calls
out of state to national centers, but even those are
imperfect. So, how this works in practice, we will
all find out as the months develop.

In the meantime, as we can keep 988 in mind
and spread the word, we need to keep talking about
rising suicide rates and speaking up fearlessly to
end the stigma.

We have a special power for good when we
are open listeners for family and friends. Often
someone listening and caring is the
encouragement a person needs to seek
treatment.

Heidi Nimmo and Nancy Sidhu, Co-Chairs,
Mental Health Awareness In Action (MHAIA)

Sisterhood Speaks

Summer is rapidly coming to
a close, and we are looking
forward to events in August and
throughout the Fall. Our August
Sisterhood Board of Directors
meeting will be held at CEE on
August 14 at 10 am and all
interested members and
prospective members are welcome. Social events begin
with a Havdalah planned for August 13 and Bagel
Schmooze for August 21. We are hoping these
Sisterhood Circles will give members and potential
members a chance to exchange ideas with board
members and rejoin for the coming year.

I also encourage everyone to join us and the Schwartz
family for Schul by the Pool at the home of Dr. Samuel
Schwartz and Dr. Victoria Vo on Friday, August 12 at
6:00 pm.

The Online Auction Fundraiser being organized by
Lisa Wise Wolk will help support Congregation Emanu
El. You can donate items of value or a talent or expertise
for which we expect participants will bid. If you have an
item or two to donate, send a picture to Lisa at
Iwnotyetgonepostal@sbcglobal.net or call Lisa with your
donated talent at 909-723-3238.

Looking forward to the High Holy Days, Sisterhood
invites everyone to the reception we will sponsor for
S’lichot on September 17 and Break the Fast on October
5.

Since resumption of in person services Sisterhood is
again arranging Oneg Shabbats to follow services. If you
would like to be an Oneg Shabbat host you can sign up at
services, email me at lhsoltz@gmail.com or call me for
more information at 714-813-1792. And don’t overlook
a contribution to the Cherrie Lubey Flower Fund in
memory of a loved one. These donations make it possible
for us to order a lovely pulpit flower arrangement each
Shabbat.

Not least, I want to express my deep gratitude to the
dedicated Sisterhood board members who have kept
Sisterhood running during COVID: Lisa Wise Wolk,
Karyn Lehman, Chel Zipperstein, Kathy Trainor, Barb
Smith, Margie Henkin, Paula Kaye. I consider them truly
Women of Valor. See everyone else soon at a
Sisterhood event!

Leslie Soltz
Interim President, Sisterhood

Sisterhood Schmooze
August 21st at 10:00 a.m.
at
i Congregation Emanu EI

Everyone is invited

Spend time with friends
over bagels and coffee!

[ AUGUST 2022
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Bat Mitzvah

NN NI

b

Aleah Lang
August 20, 2022

Hi, I am Aleah Kelani Lang. I am 13 years
old, and I go to Moore Middle School in
Redlands; I will be starting 8" grade soon. I
love music and playing the violin, and hope
to always have it be a part of my life. I am
not sure what career path I will choose in
the future, but I know that I will engage in
work that [ am passionate about, makes me
happy, and creates a better world for all. I
am very excited to have this Bat Mitzvah
experience, chant Hebrew, read from the
Torah, and be together with everyone in our
special community. I want to offer a huge
thank you to Cantor Bern-Vogel, Rabbi
Reznick, my Mom and family, and
everyone at the Temple for helping me with
this journey and for supporting me all
along. I could not have reached this point
without all of you. I also want to express
gratitude to my relatives who are flying out
all the way from the East Coast to support
and be with me for this special occasion. I
really hope the whole Congregation will
come join and celebrate with me!.

Blow Your Mind!
A Shofar Workshop

SHOFAR SKILLS WORKSHOP!
For Students of All Ages:
Pre-High Holy Day
Shofar-learning
Opportunity

Sunday, August 14, 10:00 a.m.

Have you ever blown the
Shofar before?

Would you like to learn
from an expert?

We have an opportunity for a
one-time Zoom training session
with seasone
d instructor,

Cantor Dan Pincus,
of New York City.

Please RSVP to the office by phone:
(909) 307-0400
email:
templeadmin@emanuelsb.org
by Tuesday, August 9th!!
For more information or questions,
contact Cantor Bern-Vogel:
cantorjenbv@emanuelsb.org

Please note! At least six participants
will be required for the class to
convene.

members are welcome.

Upcoming Sisterhood Events! Mark your Calendars!
Sunday, August 10th - 10:00 a.m. - Sisterhood Board Meeting at Congregation Emanu El. All

Saturday, August 13th - 7:00 p.m. - Wine and Cheese Havdalah - We will mark the end of
Shabbat together and spend time envisioning Sisterhood of Congregation Emanu El going

forward.
Sunday, August 21st - 10:00 a.m. - Bagel Schmooze and Program Meeting. Come share your
ideas with us.
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IT'S BACK, EVERYONE INVITED!

End of Summer
Shul by the Pooli

Playful, Creative Shabbat evening celebration!
Led by Cantor Bern-Vogel

Services, potluck Shabbat dinner,
swimming, music and Oneg Shabbat
Erev Shabbat,

Friday August 12th, 6:00 p.m.

Home of Dr. Samuel Schwartz and

Dr. Victoria Vo

Here’s what You bring :
Last Name....... Brings.....
A-D Salad or Side Dish
. E-G Drinks
H-L Appetizers
M-Si Dessert
Sm-Z Main Dish

1455 Smiley Heights Dr.,, Redlands
Contact temple office to RSVP
at 9093070400
Let us know what you're bringing, toor

AUGUST 2022
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Sunday, August 7th

11:00 a.m. - Noon
Tisha B'Av, the Ninth Day of Av, commemorates the destruction of the First and Second Temples in
Jerusalem. The First Temple was destroyed by the Babylonians in 586 BCE, the rebuilt Second
Temple was destroyed by the Romans in 70 CE. It was established in the Jewish calendar as a Day
of Mourning and over the centuries it has become a time to also sadly reflect on a number of other
tragedies that have befallen the Jewish People. It is on Tisha B’Av that the biblical scroll of
Lamentations is read and studied. It is also, traditionally, a day of fasting.

We will have an Hour of Reflection on the morning of Tisha B'av - Sunday, August 7th from
11:00 to noon. We will gather in our dimmed sanctuary and recall the exiles and persecutions our
People has faced - times when whole communities were destroyed, times when Jews were
banished from various kingdoms, times when Jews suffered pogroms and death for being Jewish.
We will especially reflect on the Holocaust when Jews drank more deeply than ever before from the
cup of sorrow.

Rabbi Cohn will lead this Hour of Reflection during which portions of the Scroll of Lamentations
will be read and special readings will be included. All are invited are invited to participate in this
solemn Hour of Reflection.

“A God We Can Believe In”

Are you a thoughtful individual for whom belief in God seems
either impossible, not credible, or just plain fanciful? Do the
stories and legends attributed to God and God'’s powers strike
you as too supernatural or mythical to be taken seriously? Do
you wonder how God can really exist in a world where the
innocent suffer as much as they do? Do you think about moving
beyond personal free-form spirituality but are not sure how—or
who to trust?

: “A God We Can Believe In”, just published a few weeks
. @ 2go, is edited by Rabbi Richard Agler and Rabbi Rifat Sonsino. It
A G O O offers responses, and even answers, to the questions that

i educated 2 1st century individuals can embrace. With
: W C contributing essays from distinguished Jewish thought leaders,
e a n “A God We Can Believe In” takes the challenges of faith and

belief head on. With sections on A Believable God, Believable
Words, and Believable Holiness, along with a Learning Guide
suitable for personal reflection, group discussion, and classroom

Believe In

edited by Richard Agler and Rifat Sonsino use, the book will move you to consider the faith proposition
anew, in ways consistent with the knowledge and principles
that higher learning has established.

Our own Rabbi Cohn is the author of one of the 28 chapters that make up this new book. His
chapter on "Reverent Agnosticism” deals with the question of "What to Believe and Not to Believe
About God." The book can be ordered through Amazon or you can order it by going to
RichardAgler.com. (The discount code is LEARNTHIS)
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END OF SUMMER CELEBRATION at EMANU EL!

" am to my Beloved

i deiiatbisiatoon W JOIN US FOR THE ELUL
““““““““ EXPERIENCE !!
' FUN ~ FOOD ~ FRIENDS ~
TIT7 FICTION & FANTASY!
"TIT
- 17 Sunday, August 28 at 10 a.m!

[

IS RETURNING!!
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 19, 2022

All members and their guests are welcome to join for a
Luncheon Program

11:45 am at

Congregation Emanu El
1495 Ford St., Redlands, CA

More information will be forthcoming.

For any questions please contact Margie Orland, (909) 556-2110
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' v+ ONLINE AUCTION
AJJCTIQN FUNDRAISER

_ A treasure hunt!! A way
w"‘ -k to be competitive while
having fun!!

Raise funds for our congregation just by looking
around your house or shopping!

Summer time organizing? Downsizing? Redecorating?
Out with the old (to you ). In with the new (buy an extra 1 to donate)?

Donations from you, family, friends are needed
so we can launch our 1st on-line Auction

Gently used, Recently purchased?

JEWELRY FRAMED ART PIECES JUDAICA
WALL & HOME DECORATIONS
SHARE YOUR TALENTS OR EXPERTISE

This is a new type of fundraiser (similar to Ebay). An on-line auction
website will be used to catalog and put up for bid your items to be sold!
No need to bring your donations anywhere until they are sold!

Opening Auction bids will be VERY AFFORDABLE
for congregants, local and out of state friends and family.

Send a description of the talents you can share with others.
Computer wiz, make-up artist, awesome cook/baker, knit/crochet?

Can you donate several One-hour sessions for others to bid on?
You can do it? You can teach it!
Please send photos of your item(s) to Lisa Wise-Wolk
LWNOTYETGONEPOSTAL@SBCGLOBAL.NET
Text your talent/expertise descriptions to 909-723-3238
More details to follow!

!
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Summer's Sizzling ! What's that mean? SUNSCREEN!!

We should all wear sun screen year round as our Doctors advise,
but even the more so in the summertime.

NAKED BEE VITAMIN C ORANGE BLOSSOM HONEY SUNSCREEN TO THE RESCUE! SPF 30

Traveling for vacation?
Naked Bee travel size sets of lotion, shampoo and conditioner work 4 U!

21 % off Naked Bee!

2k All summer long
" ‘\;‘“‘.Cd.l_gw Summer also brings images of reading on the beach.
“ “'\‘”:;“R"‘;“g\ Some of your Giftshop books are already discounted.

, 30

All other books are 20% off all summer long!!!!

Reconnect at summer services.
Support your Sisterhood and support one another.

Get your Summer on at Emanu El .

Please contact Lisa Wise-Wolk with any questions. 909-723-3238

NOTICE

To increase communication with our members, we
are mailing this edition of the bulletin to all members.

As a cost saving measure many years ago, we went to
electronic distribution of the bulletin. We have been
mailing to members only upon request.

If you would prefer to receive the bulletin electronically
ONLY, please inform us via email to CEE@emanuelsb.org
or call the temple office.

Cost savings is important, but communication with our
members is far more important!

AUGUST 2022
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Congregation Emanu E( Food & Wine
Ecstasy is just 2 months away on
September 10th.

This is an event for many years is one of the
major fundraisers for our temple. The success of
this event requires participation of our
members. We need auction items, either Silent

or Live and attending the event.

SILENT AUCTION ITEMS LIVE AUCTION ITEMS & .
(Suggested) (Suggested Offerings) }
A Dinner Baskets for 4 or 6 Time Share
B Picnic Basket Sport Tickets
b Succulent Planter  In Home Gourmet Dinner for 6-8
BBQ Basket

Coffee/Tea Basket w/ Mugs+ Bow[
Children's Games/Books

Be creative. The ideas are endless

Please contact Margie Orland

(909) 556-2110
for any questions or assistance

=
-
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OUR SCRIP PROGRAM NEEDS YOUR SUPPORT
USE SCRIP - IT’S EASY TO GET STARTED

DON'T FORGET - USE SCRIP

Available for 400+ brands

BUFFALO i
WILD Walmart il
We keep a variety of Scrip on-hand at the temple - including grocery stores
T\ (Albertson’s, Von's Stater Bros. and now Sprouts), gas cards (Arco, Shell), major
E } 'cvs STARBUCKS fast food restaurant chains (Chipolte, Del Taco, El Pollo Loco, Chili's, and Red
WO pharmacy Robin to name a few, and your favorite coffee shop (Starbuck’s, Coffee Bean &

Tea), home improvement/decorating (Home Depot, Lowe’s, Home Goods) and many
more!

Local retailer PAWS also participates in our program!
(Thank you to the Lehmann family!)

Formerly ShopWithScrip

@ Roiseight. faiirass it e by

New Enroliment Code 477F26554739

Congregation Emanu El Our Local Retailers:

Coordinator: Julie Strain Stater’s
(951) 317-2003 PAWS (Owned by Lehmann Family, Thank you!)
scrip@emanuelsb.org Harkin's Theater Movie Tickets

More Volunteers Are Needed

Z00Mm

Volunteers are needed to be trained on Zoom so that
we can continue our recent tradition of offering both

in-person and remote options for services.

Please contact Craig Beasley (craig@beasleys.net) or
Brad Hyman (bhyman@ucr.edu) if interested.

We need your help!
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Happy Birthday!!!
NNY NT2N OP

We rejoice with those whose birthdays occur in
August and wish them a Mazal Tov:

2-August Margie Orland
3-August Philip Snofsky
4-August Celia Norian
7-August Richard Nachman
8-August Heidi Nimmo
8-August Cindy Douglas
9-August Ilene Mino
11-August Jack Katzman
11-August Myriam Acevedo
13-August Dip Sidhu
13-August Jakob Paisner
14-August G. Bud Charlick
17-August Elizabeth Ceniceros

17-August Alan Helfman
19-August Jeffrey Raynes
20-August Philip Gold
21-August Jake Kurily
24-August Nicole Smith
24-August Michelle Smith
25-August Stephen Levine
27-August Jay Donenfeld
28-August Jacob Longoni (15 years old)
30-August Penny Schwartz
30-August Richard Malacoff
31-August Tronie Rifkin

Grow a Leaf on Our

¢ a happy mome,
Simcha Tree g E IO o forevey
Do you have a special occasion to commemorate? g sl 0 e
Anniversary? Bar/Bat Mitzvah? Birthday? Graduation? \ ST LWL R

Celebrate it with the entire
Congregation Emanu El community!
Purchase a leaf on our beautiful wall.

o:oDD‘O‘mOOQ

Commemorate it on our Simcha Tree

Happy Anniversary!!!
We extend a hearty Mazal Tov to the following whose wedding anniversaries
occur in the month of August:

3-August Zeeda & Roy Nierman

5-August Janet & Fredric Rabinowitz

6-August Kathleen & Alan Helfman

18-August Judy & Martin Handleman

18-August Kimberly Wolfe-Morgan & David Morgan

18-August Barbara & Michael Smith
22-August Roberta & Philip Gold
27-August Susan & Paul Shimoff
29-August Elizabeth Raskin & Ryan Rettke

AUGUST 2022
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We Gratefully Acknowledge

We gratefully acknowledge these contributions to our various temple funds:

TEMPLE FUND CHERRIE LUBEY SISTERHOOD FLOWER FUND
In observance of the Yahrzeits of... In observance of the Yahrzeits of ...
Eleanore Zipperstein by Michele and Paul Zipperstein Rachel Glogas by Ethel McAfee
Ruth Trainor by Kathy and Dan Trainor
Gabriela Katz by Lia and Mark Robinson CEMETERY FUND
Nathan Zipperstein by Michele and Paul Zipperstein In observance of the Yahrzeits of...
Harry Norian by Celia Norian Eliot Moss by Sonia Hannah Moss
Sue Prestidge by Shauna and Walt Van Horn
Ryan James Clark by Shauna and Walt Van Horn MORTGAGE REDUCTION FUND
Leonard Becker by Vickie and Steve Becker In observance of the Yahrzeits of ...
Charles Silverberg by Marsha and George Hanover Harry Handleman by Judy and Martin Handleman
Dr. Kenneth Austin by Vickie and Steve Becker Jean Ann Osler by Judy and Martin Handleman
Tillie Becker by Vickie and Steve Becker Harry L. Osler by Judy and Martin Handleman
Marilyn B. Jaffe by Heidi and Mike Denhertog

For the Recovery of ...
In Memory of... Paul Zipperstein by Joyce and Barry Eskin
Judyth Buchband by Renee and Michael Kress
Judyth Buchband by Leslie and William Soltz CANTOR’S DISCRETIONARY FUND

In observance of the Yahrzeits of...
For the Recovery of... Irving Donenfeld by Jay Donenfeld

Paul Zipperstein by Leslie and William Soltz
In Memory of...

Jim Jorski by Margene DeVeaux

On occasions of joy or sorrow a contribution
to one of our temple funds is always appropriate.

Contributions can be made to the following funds:

Temple Fund Mortgage Reduction Fund
School For Jewish Living Fund Home of Eternity Cemetery Fund
Cantor Bern-Vogel Discretionary Fund Landscape Fund
Temple Security Fund Gloria Cutler Meal of Condolence Fund
William Russler Memorial Archives Fund Lionel Heller Music Fund

Leone Hyman B’rit Olam Fund
*Rabbi Hillel & Rita Cohn Campership Fund

*Cherrie Lubey Sisterhood Pulpit Flower Fund
*Sisterhood funds, Checks should be payable to Sisterhood
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Yahrzeits

The following Yahrzeits will be observed during the month of August: Those with a (%) are inscribed on the Wall

of Perpetual Memorial:
August 5-6 August 12-13 August 19-20 August 26-27
Francisco Acevedo Sally Adams “Florence Brill “Kurt Becker
“xSarah Alexander “xHermine Alexander Anna Cohen “xLeah Blizin
“xHarold Amerman Richard Altheimer Sylvia Diner Shifra Blumen
% Lena Anker % Albert Bell % Sarah Finkleman Penni Clark
Beverly Appelbaum X Abrom Belovsky Lynda Hankin “xJack Cohen
% Rose Litwin Bader Fanny Cohen % David Hearsh “Morris Coleman
“xSylvia Becker “xPaige Cowan Theresa Herbstrieth %x Minnie Einbinder
“Helen Berk “Hyman Fox “Rose Jaffe Myra Epstein
Enia Ciolko “xIsaac Fremland Helen Kohn xMarguerite Feldheym
% Bella Berger Cohen “Harriet Gimpel Dave Larky Muriel Frankel
xMildred Cohen Bertha Goldschlager Elizabeth Lelchook Rachel Getzoff
% Leo Cutler Sharley Gottschalk Isaac Lewin % Lenore Harris
“xSelma Davidson xRuth Greenwood Gertrude Lipsky “x Aaron Jacobs
Charles Edelman Jon Hankin “Samuel Lubinsky % Lester Kantor

Rachel Einbinder
#xRandal Ernstein
% Tom Feigenson
Brenda Feltenberger
Estelle Gold
#xJack Golden
% Sonia Goodman
“xFrances Herzig
“Harry. Hirsch
zConstance Hochstein
June Hyman
“xDorothy Johnson
Al Joseph
Leah Kovitz
xMartin Kronick
Solomon Lavick
xMoses Lerner
xBessie Novack
%xSol Parkin
% Capt. Travis Patriquin
“xJoe Philipson
%xSarah Reiter
“xSadye Roth
Fannie Sabin
May Schaffer
xMax Schoenheim
% Grayce Tannenbaum
%], Leonard Weitzman
Benjamin Wise
Jack Wixen

% Fannie Haydis
xSamuel Kassel
“Jerry Kravitz
Laura Levy
Anne Lowenstein
“xHenrietta Lubey
Dave Lubey
Alex Luchans
% Saydee Philipson
xSunny Rabenstock
Harold Rothstein
“xBernard Rubel
“xSelma Shutt
Isadore Steinberg
Samuel Teitelbaum
“ZBluma Weisser

% Louis Lubinsky
Jerry Lurie

% Steven Maltzman
Morris Marcus
Barney Pasman
Linda Pyrtle

xMartha Rosen

“xMary Rushall

%x]da Silk

1x Adelaide Snyder
Dorothy Todd
Bonnie Tonneson

“xFannie Walder

Beatrice Kay

xRose Lampel
Micaela Lang

“xBertha Lavitt

ZYetta Litwin

ZxHerbert Maltzman
Fannie Marcus

% Fred Miller
Harold Pike

%xBess Pollack

% Adele Rosenzweig

#xSonia Rovell

“xBertha Sacks
Nathan Schwartz
Anne Schwartz

%xIsadore Shaller
Milton Stern

% Sol Sussman

ZxSherwin Tilton

% Jack Trachtenberg

#xHarold Victor

%2 Geraldine Weinstein

2 Gertrude Weiss
Elaine Wolfson
Rose Young

-
(.
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1495 Ford Street - Redlands CA 92373

Cantor Jennifer Bern-Vogel
Jerry Ripley, Organist/Choir Director
Rabbi Hillel Cohn, Rabbi Emeritus

General Inquiries: 909-307-0400 / cee@emanuelsh.org

Office of the Cantor: cantorjenbv@emanuelsh.org
School for Jewish Living: sjl@emanuelsh.org

Paul Zipperstein, President « Greg Weissman, Firsrt Vice President « Karyn Lehmann, Second Vice President « Julie Strain, CFO « Leslie Soltz, Secretary
Michael Reiter, Inmediate Past President
Leslie Soltz, Interim President, Sisterhood
Jeffrey Rosenfeld, Daniel Schwartz, Members-at-Large

Board of Directors: Dr. Tonya Brooks ¢ Adelyn Durazzo ¢ Dr. Sharon Lang ¢ Margie Orland « Michael Paisner « Dr. Elizabeth Raskin
Marvin Reiter « Kathy Rosenfeld « Daniel Schwartz « Scott Wilkie

Member, Union for Reform Judaism (URJ)
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